[image: image7.jpg]Come Crlebraly
Havvest with §3) 5o e




Longhoughton C of E Primary School

September 2017 Newsletter

[image: image1.jpg]


We are all getting settled into the new routines of the new school year – it is lovely to have all the children back into school.  

A huge thank-you to all the staff for their hard work over the summer; everyone has put a lot of time and effort into getting the school ready for the new school year. 
Cuddy, the contractors employed through RAF Boulmer, have done a marvellous job removing the old Nursery building from site and making the land good.
A team of very willing helpers have done a great job of tidying up and clearing the gardens and sensory area with a special mention for Phil Boulter, James Forsyth, John Hood, Emily McDonaugh, Dawn Gabriele, Rob Gabriele and Ross Straughan.

Finally Mr Scoble, has spent additional time in the school holidays and has done an amazing job of constructing a new ramp for the mobile classroom.
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It is lovely to be able to welcome 2 new members of the staff to the team. Mrs Hedley is the new teacher in China Class and Mrs Gabriele working in Nursery.
School meals and snacks

Please remember that all children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 are still entitled to free school lunches. Mrs Hinson, our school cook, serves a hot main course and pudding every day. The 3 week menu can be seen on the double doors near the hall and can be downloaded from the school website. The current week menu is displayed on the ‘banana’ in the entrance hall.
If your child has a food allergy (not that they just don’t like something!) please can you let the office know so that Mrs Hinson can update her records for preparing food. Please can you also let us know what the specific medical condition is.

Free fruit is available for children in Reception, Year 1 & Year 2. Children are permitted to bring a snack to school for playtime.  This is restricted to a cereal bar, a plain biscuit or fruit. Please no sweets, crisps or chocolate.

Please can you make sure that your child has a named water bottle in school so they can keep hydrated throughout the day.
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Just to make you aware we have children in school who have nut allergies.  Please can I ask everyone to be very vigilant about the content of the children’s lunch boxes and snacks.
Please do not send any food or drink items, into school, that clearly contain any type of nut or that you think may contain any type of nut.

Some examples of these foods are:

· Peanut butter

· All chocolate spreads

· Nutty whole grain breads

· All kinder chocolate i.e. Hippos

· Some cereal bars

We appreciate that this may be problematic for people but we do need to look after the health and safety of these pupils.

Acorns
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As you will be aware Acorns has been relocated to America Classroom – please enter and leave Acorns through the door at the rear of school across the rear yard.  For your safety please do not use the front door as cleaning etc. will be in progress out of school hours.
As we now have more staff in school; if you are dropping children off at Acorns after 8.20am please can you park outside the school gate not in the school car park.  
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Once again we will be working with the church to raise money for Self Help Africa. This year’s project focuses on Togo and the implementation of a major new rural water, sanitation and hygiene (WASH) project.
The children will bring a collection envelope home in a few weeks so that donations can be taken to church for the Harvest Service on Tuesday 3rd October.
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Dates for the diary

Wednesday 13th September

We celebrated Roald Dahl day 

Thursday 14th September 

NUFC to start curriculum PE throughout school

Week beginning 18th September 
After school Clubs start

Monday 18th September 

Reception Parent Meeting in the hall, 2:30pm

Tuesday 19th September 

Y5/6 Parent Meeting in the hall, 2:30pm
Thursday 21st September

Keyboard and Guitar lessons to start with Mrs Wilshire

Thursday 21st September

Whole Class Recorder lessons start for Egypt Class for 1 term
Friday 22nd September 

Jeans for Genes Day to raise money for the charity

Tuesday 26th September 

School photographer in school to take individual pupil photographs
Tuesday 3rd October


Harvest Service in church, staff and pupils only
Wednesday 11th October  

Botswana Class Worship (Y1/2) 9:15am, school hall
Monday 16th October 


Parent Consultations (during the day as below)

	Morning appointments
	Afternoon appointments

	Egypt Class

China Class
	Brazil Class

Botswana Class
France Class


Tuesday 17th October  

 Parent Consultations, all classes (after school)

(more details will follow in due course to book appointment times)
Friday 20th October


School finishes for the half term break

Monday 30th October
 

School opens

This newsletter can also be read on the school website – www.longhoughton.northumberland.sch.uk – through the ‘News & Events’ link on the Home page
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